
 

 

 
 
 
September 12, 2024 
 
 
Families, 
 
I am writing with an update on the project to replace St. Joseph’s-Alexander McKay Elementary. 
 
We have received a new project status report from the province, including photos showing the 
progress of the building structure, and exterior walls and masonry. The school is still expected 
to open and be ready for learning in September 2025. 
 
As a reminder, more information about this project can be found on our website, including 
School Steering Team minutes, project status reports and correspondence with the school 
community. 
 
We will continue to provide you with progress updates as they become available. 
 
If you have any questions, please reach out to HRCE Operations Services at 
hrceoperations@hrce.ca.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kavita Khanna P.Eng., MBA 
Director, Operations Services 
Halifax Regional Centre for Education 
 
 

https://www.hrce.ca/sites/default/files/2024-09/SJAM%20Project%20Status%20-%20Sept%202024.pdf
https://www.hrce.ca/about-hrce/operations-services/capital-projects
mailto:hrceoperations@hrce.ca

